Statement Global Platform for Disaster Risk Reduction
“The International Hospital Federation is the World leader in the hospital sector, and is actively promoting safety of health facilities. 

IHF welcomes the Hospital safety initiatives and wants to express its high appreciation on the technical work that has been done so far, especially under the leadership of WHO and ISSD.

During the World Health Day 2009 IHF confirmed its involvement to support campaign to make hospital safer in emergencies. Hospitals are always on the front line when it comes to organize first aids in case of disasters. The need for building strong capacity management, preparedness for disasters, operational systems, ongoing training or retrofitting facilities is now well recognized by all stakeholders. 

Public authorities need to be more involved in such processes. To implement hospital safety we need to go beyond soft commitments. There is an urgent need to put in place the adequate incentives, including financing. If there is no public will to implement national framework and planning, efforts of majors stakeholders like hospitals will not be enough to make the expected changes happen. 

Now that enough knowledge is available on what should be done it is time to act and for IHF the first step is to raise commitment. We believe that this can be achieved by a large dissemination and customization of the hospital safety index to make it used at country level. IHF is ready to partner to any substantial initiative that would be taken in this direction. We need to have systematic national baseline to measure the actual level of safety of facilities. This is a first step that should allow mobilizing funds to implement the required measures to make hospital safe before it is just too late.

